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Book Week...
I love books.  I have read thousands of them and I own hundreds of them.  I have put 
it on record previously that I am a Tolkien tragic.  I fell in love with the works of JRR 
Tolkien as a lad and, with my slightly obsessive nature, went on to amass a collection 
of his works the likes of which I have not seen anywhere since.  I think I have 14 or 15 
separate versions of The Hobbit alone.  Illustrated, annotated, 50th anniversary edition, 
60th anniversary edition, audio version, BBC radio play version, gilt leaf leather bound 
version … the list goes on and I won’t wax too lyrical about that amazing author and his 
created world this time around.

I will however refer to one very special book that resides in my Tolkien collection.  I have 
a hard cover copy of The Letters of JRR Tolkien  Edited by Humphrey Carpenter.   It is 
what it sounds like, a simple compilation of many of the letters of JRRT that were written 
right through his life from around the time of the writing and publication of The Hobbit 
in the early 1930’s.  It is really interesting to read his thoughts and encouragements to 
his family, friends and fans as he rose in fame and popularity, as the Lord of the Rings 
went to publication and he became a best-selling author and so on.  He was a profound 
thinker and an enormous intellect and these elements of his character shine through 
in his writings.  But the reason I love this book is because it was given to me by a very 
good friend back when I was young and beautiful at University (or Teacher’s College as 
it was in those days).

I have included a picture of the book with this article as well as the 
inscription that my friend wrote all those years ago.  At the time, 
we were both poor students and my burgeoning Tolkien collection 
probably had a dozen books in it.  My friend, whom I had nicknamed 
Keeshy, was working in a bookstore over the holidays to have some 
money to spend on our wild and reckless university student lifestyle 
at the time.  I still recall the moment when she gave me the book, 
I know it would have cost a fair bit back in those days, say the 
equivalent of about $50 or $60 now, and that was a lot of money 
for a Uni student.  I was in equal parts shocked, thankful, 
and humbled that one of my friends would do that for me.  
The book became an instant treasure and still is.  Of all the 
things I have, all the bits and pieces I have amassed, and 
there is a fair bit, it remains one of my favourite things. I 
just love it.

So, this year I turned 50 and I have now had that book for 30 years.  I have gone back 
to it again and again variously over the years for relaxation, inspiration, reminiscence 
and at some level even guidance as I read the advice that Tolkien gave to his family and 
friends who sometimes faced the same sorts of challenges that face us all from time to 
time.

Wouldn’t it be good if there was this one book, a special book?  If each of us had that 
book.  A volume where we could go again and again for relaxation, inspiration, comfort, 
guidance … Ah, yes … that’s right!

I hope you enjoy Book Week, I trust that you find joy in reading, that you make time to 
settle into a book sometime soon and that you find something special in the writings of 
The One who gave us His Book.

Shane Altmann
Principal



SECONDARY SCHOOL     
This week our FLAT Vanuatu students presented a worship. Their message of love, happiness and 
gratefulness was profound. They articulated the hardship many people in Vanuatu experience, the very 
little they have, how happy they are and how their experience has shaped them. We are so blessed to be 
able to work here at Faith surrounded by wonderful grounds, amazing staff, exceptional students and great 
community feel. 

In Corinthians 9:8 we read; “And God is able to bless you abundantly, so that in all things at all times, having 
all that you need, you will abound in every good work”.

ISC AND IT MOVE - Last week saw the creation of the newest learning space at the College. The library 
and IT services were moved into The Lighthouse. With the move the College has created a student centred 
learning space for varied usage throughout the day.

DRESS UP THIS FRIDAY - Remember to dress up on Friday for Book Week. There will be prizes for best 
dressed students in different Year Levels.

WELCOME BACK YEAR 7 - I just want to extend a massive thank you to the students, parents and staff 
involved in the NCT trip that happened in Week 4. Without these amazing people the students would not 
have had such a great experience.

Stuart Needham
Head of Secondary School

2018 NEXT STEP - EARLY SCHOOL LEAVERS SURVEY - The Queensland Government is conducting 
its annual statewide survey of Year 10, 11 and 12 students who in 2017 left school without obtaining Year 12 
certification. The Early School Leavers survey is a short, confidential survey that collects information about 
what young people are doing the year after leaving school. 

Between August and September, students who left school early in 2017 can expect to receive an invitation 
to complete a web-based survey or a telephone call from the Queensland Government Statistician’s Office 
to complete the survey. Please encourage them to take part. 

For more information, visit www.qld.gov.au/nextstep/ or telephone toll free on 1800 068 587.



JUNIOR SCHOOL
STAFFING - Last week we farewelled Mrs Kirk as her and her family prepare for their move to Bundaberg. 
We have been so blessed to have Mrs Kirk with us in the Junior School for over 9 years and thank her for 
making a difference in the lives of so many children. Ms Jamie Rudd has taken over 5W for the remainder 
of the year. Having taught both here and overseas, Ms Rudd and 5W are looking forward to the learning 
journey ahead!   

TERM 3 PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS -  Bookings are now open. Please contact the Office if you 
are having any difficulties accessing Parent Lounge to make your appointments. We value the opportunity 
to meet with the parents of each child to ensure home and school can work together to best support their 
learning.

MUSICAL - Peter Pan Jr. is well and truly underway. We would like to acknowledge the efforts of our 
Production Team and Cast as they ‘put in the hard yards’ to ensure the show will wow audiences. Peter 
Pan Jr. is the story of the boy who wouldn’t grow up and the girl who has to.  After finding his shadow in the 
Darling family nursery, Peter teaches Wendy, Michael and John how to fly and sweeps them off to Never 
land, where they meet lost boys, mermaids, indians and, of course, pirates.  If the children are ever to return 
home, Peter must defeat Captain Hook with the help of Tinker Bell and her fairy friends.  Join our cast as 
we take you to Neverland!
 
Tickets can now be purchased for the 2018 Junior School Musical - Peter Pan.  Please visit https://www.
trybooking.com/book/event?eid=411232  to secure your tickets now.

CHESS INVITATIONAL COMPETITION - All interested students (Junior, Year 3 - 6 and Senior School, 
Year 7 - 12) are invited to enter this annual Inter-School Chess Competition. Students do not need to be 
current members of the Faith Chess Club to enter this competition; it is open to any interested families. 
As students will be representing our school on the night, we request that formal school uniform (without 
hats) be worn. The event is being held on Tuesday, 18 September. Arrive at 4:40pm for a 5:00pm start and 
finishes by 8:30pm. It is held at Ormiston College, Lingo Lin Performing Arts Theatre. Students need to 
be registered by Sunday, 16 September, with a $7.80 entry fee payable when you register online at www.
trybooking.com/XHUN.  Parents will be responsible for transport for their children, Mrs des David will be 
at the venue and will meet FLCR students in the foyer of the Lingo Lin Theatre at 4:30pm and will wait with 
them until they are collected at 8:30pm. Please contact Glenda des David for further enquiries on Glenda.
desDavid@flcr.qld.edu.au 

ICAS SPELLING - Congratulations to all our students who have completed the ICAS competitions this 
year. This week at Assembly we will award the Spelling Certificates for Credit and 
Merit achievement levels. Well done to: 	
CREDIT : Alex Wong, Reina Zordan, Lucas Bird, Mikayla Walker, Lyla Hollywood
MERIT : Harrison Morrisby, Storm Lees, Imogen McDonald, Alex Sumer

BOOK WEEK - Thank you to our families who have helped us enjoy a fabulous 
celebration of all things books so far this week. Our Author Visit by Brian Faulkner 
on Tuesday for students in Year 3 - 6 was fabulous! Our Prep – Year 2 students 
excitedly await their Author Visit with Katrina Logan next week. 

Today is a sea of colour and costume with our annual dress up parade. Thank you 
to our families for such fabulous support of a fun day. Friday is our annual Book 
Swap and Sausage Sizzle with all proceeds going to the current drought appeal. 

100th ARMISTICE DAY CELEBRATION - Thank you to our students 
who all contributed to a state-wide program to make over 50 000 
poppies for use in a public art display later this year. To commemorate 
the 100th Anniversary, this display will reflect combined efforts of 
children from across Qld. Faith Graduate, Lily Forbes is travelling 
to the Western Front in 2019 to be a part of the Choral Services 
at the commemorative services. Such important times in the 
commemoration of our service men and women with Faith students 
involved in so many ways! 



JUNIOR SCHOOL 5C AWARDS
CARE Elijah Kaiser (PN), Byron Grant (PN), Eli Coleman (PW), Mackenna Van 

Heerden (1N), Hope McDonald (1G), Lily Teunis (4W), Ava Harley (5N), 
Daniel Barham (6N)

CONSIDERATION Abbie Ribeiro (PN), Keiran Nolan (1G), Bradley Knijff (1G), Zoe Gardiner 
(4W), Billie Milner (5N), Ava Harley (5N), Koko Hennesey (5G), Jesse 
Endacott (5G), Cooper Underwood (5G)

COMMITMENT Cooper Smith (2G), Hayden Cadman (3W), Charlotte Crawford (4G), 
Roel Wheeley (5G), Tija Kins (5N), Sophie Small (5G), Michael Sumer 
(5G), Joey Helmrich (6W)

COMMONSENSE Jack Schuller (PN), Nate Barker (PW), Matthew Helmrich (1G)
COURTESY Jessica Swan (PN), Jack Joyce (2G), Sarah Davidson (5N)

AWARDS

JUNIOR SCHOOL CLASS AWARDS
PN Amity Maloney, Nash Thew, Jessica Swan, 

Oliver Beattie
4N Corey Cox, Jakob Pitt, Rachel Hirst, Bradley 

Hooker
PW Michael Campbell, Nicholas Armstrong, Ava 

Stanley, Cohen Dillon
4W Brianna Thomas, Joel Dodd, Jasyln Weier, 

Oliver Thiganoff
1N Ella Currin, Scarlet Goodwin, Alivia Imber, 

Stella Drew
4G Brodie Tilson, Leni Mila, Charlotte Crawford, 

Tiahli Rogers
1G Riley Shreeve, Bradley Knijff, Hope 

McDonald, Jamie Slattery
5N Tija Kins, Charlie McDonnell, Kasey Ball, 

Oliver Ross, Emily Douglas
2N Maja Gabriel, Jesse Jones, Keira Drohan, 

Charlie Brengman-Harvey
5W Natalie Tonks, Tommy Lou, Yasmin Chapman, 

Bostyn Webber
2W Abigail Hall, Millie Pocock, Molly Travers, 

Stella Eberhard
5G Jasna Popisil, Brandon McMillan, Teagen 

O’Neill, Roel Wheeley
2G Chloe O’Donnell, Jack Joyce, Laurie 

Brengman-Harvey, Cooper Smith
6N Stuart Annand, Nicholas Black, Nia Nichols, 

Talia Van Aken
3N Christopher Blockley, Rebecca Annand, 

Jackson Goong, Ava Saunders
6W Jonathon Culley, Amy Daff, Mitchell Anderson, 

Emma Travers-Jones
3W Amelia Bausch, Gia Robbins, Savannah 

Neumann, Hudson Bastow
6G Micah Griffiths, Giselle Pietrobon, Storm Lees, 

Hayden Uhlmann
3G Gibson Gardner, Hayley Dobbie, Natalie 

McDonald, Nate Zordan

BASKETBALL CHAMPIONSHIPS - Recently Mia Teunis, Lily Teunis and 
Josh Idriss played in the under 11’s Club Basketball Championships held at the 
Sunshine Coast. Josh’s team placed 3rd and Mia and Lily’s team placed 5th!  
Mia also received the Coaches’ Player award for the  tournament.  

Have a great week!
Eloise Beveridge and Greg Tagney 

Vacation Care is looming! We have our program set and ready to go. Watch out for forms coming out next 
week!

At our OSHC Committee Meeting last night, we floated the idea of offering breakfast to children who attend 
Before School Care. Would you consider paying an additional $3.00 for your child to have breakfast at 
OSHC? Have your say at the Sign In desk next time you're in.

Don't forget our convenient booking and cancellation options, download the Faith OSHC app today for all 
your OSHC needs and to keep up-to-date with the latest news from OSHC.

OUTSIDE SCHOOL HOURS CARE



MUSIC NEWS
WHAT’S HAPPENING NEXT…?
Thursday, 23 August-Peter Pan Tech Rehearsal – 3:15pm - 5.30pm SPAH. All Cast and Crew required.
Monday, 27 August -	 Voices of Faith visit Finncare – 3:30pm - 4:30pm.
Thursday, 30 August - Peter Pan Rehearsal – 3:15pm - 5:30pm SPAH.  All Cast and Crew required.
Friday, 31 August - Peter Pan Dress Rehearsal – 3:15pm - 5:30pm SPAH. All Cast and Crew required. 
Saturday, 1 September - Peter Pan Dress Rehearsal – 12:00pm - 4:00pm SPAH. All Cast and Crew required.
Thursday, 6 September - Peter Pan Final Dress Rehearsal – 3:15pm-6:00pm SPAH.  All Cast and Crew 
required.
Friday, 7 September - Peter Pan Performance – 7:00pm SPAH
Saturday, 8 September - Rock Ensemble perform at Redfest – 11:00am.
Saturday, 8 September - Peter Pan Performance – 2:00pm SPAH
Saturday, 8 September - Peter Pan Performance – 7:00pm SPAH

WELCOME TO FAITH
We are very pleased to welcome Ms Claire Candy and Mr John Pavlou to Faith to take up the positions of 
Voice and Guitar tutors.  

Ms Candy is an experienced vocal tutor of students from early primary to high school age and has also 
worked as a choral director of ensembles.  She has a wide range of experience in musical styles including 
opera, operetta, musical theatre, jazz and popular music.  Lessons and Jazzy Juniors will resume this 
week.

Mr Pavlou is an experienced performer, teacher and composer as well as having recording experience.  
He teaches a variety of styles including classical, jazz and pop repertoire and technique on Guitar.  His 
experience with audio equipment in live and studio contexts will also enhance our Guitar ensembles.  He 
will take up this position in Term 4.

We also welcome Mr Cameron Greenaway (past student) who will fill in for Mr Pavlou over the last few 
weeks of Term 3. Cameron has kindly offered his services to keep our students learning during this transition 
period.  

PETER PAN - ONLY 3 WEEKS TO GO!   DON’T MISS OUT!
Join our cast as we take you to Neverland!

Tickets on sale now https://www.trybooking.com/411232
Adults $15 Children $8 Group booking 10 tickets @ $10 each.  
Enquiries please email  JSMusical@flcr.qld.edu.au

COLLEGE DATE CLAIMERS - NEXT 2 WEEKS
Monday, 20 to Friday, 24 August	 Book Week / Expressions Week
Friday, 24 August			   Junior School Musica Viva Performance
					     Year 1 Fire Education
					     P - Year 6 Book Swap and Sausage Sizzle
					     Year 7 - 12 Book Week Dress Up Day
Saturday, 25 August			   GBC Sport - FLCR vs FLCP
Tuesday, 28 August			   PIECE Parent Event - ASD in Girls
Wednesday, 29 August		  Take a Peek at Prep
					     Year 4 Evening in Tech Shed
Thursday, 30 August			   Prep, Year 1 - 2 Author Visit
Friday, 31 August			   Junior School Musical - Dress Rehearsal
Saturday, 1 September		  GBC Sport - FLCR vs Redeemer
					     Junior School Musical - Dress Rehearsal
Tuesday, 4 September		  SLAPS Athletics Carnival
					     Year 12 QCS Test
Wednesday, 5 September		  Year 12 QCS Test



Music and Lyrics by
Sammy Cahn, Sammy Fain, Michelle Tumes, 

Xavier Atencio, George Bruns, Jack Lawrence, 
Frank Churchill, Winston Hibler, Ted Sears, 

Oliver Wallace and Ray Kelley

Based on the screenplay by
Ted Sears, Erdman Penner, Bill Peet, Winston Hibler, Joe Rinaldi, 

Milt Banta, Ralph Wright and William Cottrell
Based on the play by

J.M. Barrie

FAITH LUTHERAN COLLEGE, REDLANDS
production of

Book adapted and Additional Lyrics by 
David Zellnik

Music Adapted & Arranged and Additional Lyrics by
Eric Svejcar

FRIDAY 7 SEPTEMBER - 7:00PM
SATURDAY 8 SEPTEMBER - 2:00PM
SATURDAY 8 SEPTEMBER - 7:00PM

SPAH, Faith Lutheran College, Redlands 
132 Link Road, Victoria Point

BOOK NOW
https://www.trybooking.com/411232

For more information please contact  3820 5200.

Tickets: $15 Adults; $8 Children  Group Bookings: 10 tickets @ $10 each

Licensed exclusively by Music Theatre International (Australasia).
All performance materials supplied by Hal Leonard Australia.

https://www.trybooking.com/411232


SPORTS NEWS
Our JTAS and GBC sports information is available via a number of sites for our community to view – The 
Parent Lounge, Faith App and the Sports Portal.

https://tass.flcr.qld.edu.au/sportsresults/index.cfm 

GBC SPORT 
This Saturday, 25 August we play against Faith Lutheran College, Plainland.  Transport will be provided by 
the College for this round of fixtures. Parents may arrange their own transport to and from the venue for 
their child/ren, however; you need to ensure that you have your child arriving at least 30 minutes prior to 
their fixture starting. 

We ask all families to complete the Wufoo online transport form via the link below. This will allow staff to 
coordinate who will require the bus and who will be making their own transport arrangements. Could you 
please complete the online permission form via the link provided below by no later than 10:00am Thursday, 
23 August 2018.  Any bookings after this time will be subject to seat availability and private transport may 
be required in the event that there are no spare seats.  The link is also available via our Faith App.

https://faithredlands.wufoo.eu/forms/gbc-term-3-round-5-25-august-2018/ 

Students catching the bus are required to be at the Beveridge Road Campus by 6:15am with buses departing 
at 6:20am. A bus will return competitors at approximately 1:30pm. 
 
Students will be expected to wear full College sports/GBC uniform.  It is recommended that students bring 
drinks and snacks for the duration of the day, however a canteen will also be available. 

Should you have any queries, please contact Mrs Peta Barnes via email – peta.barnes@flcr.qld.edu.au or 
Emergency contact – (M) 0450 782 883.

ATHLETIC CARNIVALS
Bayside District Track and Field Carnival (10-12 Years) and (13-19 Years) 
Congratulations to all students who participated in these Carnivals. 

Congratulations to the following Junior and Secondary Campus students on their selection into the District 
Athletics Team: Jason Clissold, Lachlan Lobsey, Sam Phillips, Kelsey Tregear, Anneleise Neary, Mitchell 
Burchard

GBC Athletics Carnival - Wednesday, 19 September.
Faith will participate in the GBC Track and Field Carnival on Wednesday, 19 September, 2018.  

Students and families will receive emails of their child’s selection in this team – this information will be 
forthcoming in the next few weeks. All students selected are strongly encouraged to participate at the GBC 
carnival. If necessary, please start making arrangements regarding academic work so that you can be 
available for this day.



Each term, an event is organised offering a talk 
by a specialist presenter with a focus on either 
parenting or education. Last term we enjoyed an 
inspiring presentation by Megan Warren from Key 
to Kids on ‘Building your child’s resilience and 
independence’. Megan left us with a number of 
points to consider inspired by Adele Faber and 

Elaine Mazlish’s work on ‘How to talk so kids will listen and Listen so kids will talk’. 
She encouraged us to build relationships with our children by acknowledging their 

feelings and engaging their cooperation in positive ways.

This term we look forward to a presentation by Natalie Muldoon from Redlands Psychologists on: 
Tuesday, 28 August, from 6:30pm – 8:30pm

Senior Campus in the AMC Auditorium, Beveridge Road

Natalie will talk on:      
The Invisible Spectrum: ASD and Girls                                                      

Why are they so hard to identify?

The committee also aims to encourage parents, particularly those who have a child with a disability or 
learning difficulty, to meet each other and develop a support network amongst themselves. Casual parent-
to-parent Coffee and Cake events are advertised at regular intervals. During this term Lindie and Bronwyn 
have hosted two coffee mornings, one in July and the other in August. There will be an evening at Barcella, 
at 7:00pm on Wednesday, 29 August and a coffee afternoon at Harvest in Victoria Point at 1:30pm on 
Tuesday, 11 September. Contact Lindie on mha46517@bigpond.net.au if you would like further details.

Further information regarding PIECE can be accessed from our college website under the Community 
section. From the ‘Parent Resources’ tab, you will be able to locate PIECE documents and information. A 
number of books and resources on parenting are available for loan from the Parent Library located on both 
campuses. 

For further information concerning PIECE please contact: 
Glenda des David glenda.desdavid@flcr.qld.edu.au

COMMUNITY NEWS
PIECE 
“And so there is no division in the 
body, 
but all its different parts have the 
same 
concern for one another.”
1 Corinthians12:25

P&FA We are always looking for more parents/caregivers to join our P&F Association, everyone is invited 
to attend our meetings. 

The dates of our next meetings are:
Monday, 27 August 7:00pm - Link Road Campus 
Monday, 17 September 7:00pm - Beveridge Road Campus
Monday, 22 October 7:00pm - Link Road Campus
Monday, 26 November 7:00pm - Beveridge Road Campus 

Faith Lutheran College, Redlands is seeking an experienced Payroll and Accounts Receivable Officer for 
a full time position commencing immediately, based at our Secondary Campus at Thornlands. Previous 
experience with TASS would be an advantage. Please submit your Resume and 3 References to: 
applications@flcr.qld.edu.au. Applications close 3/9/2018.

POSITION VACANT

COLLEGE SHOP
REGULAR TRADING HOURS:
Monday  		  7:45am - 10:00am and 2:00pm - 4:00pm
Tuesday        		  7:45am - 10:00am
Wednesday   		 7:45am - 10:00am
Thursday           	 7:45am - 10:00am
Friday                	 7:45am - 10:00am

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------



Faith Lutheran College, Redlands 

Faith in Christ...prepared for life 

The Invisible Spectrum: ASD and Girls 

Why are they so hard to identify? 

You are cordially invited to a presentation by Natalie Muldoon, a local 

registered Psychologist with a special interest in children and adolescents on 

the Autism Spectrum. Natalie will inform you of some of the latest research 

concerning ASD and girls and inspire you with helpful parenting strategies.  

Tuesday, 28 August, from 6:30 – 8:30pm                                

AMC Auditorium, Faith Lutheran College                     

Beveridge Road, Thornlands 

RSVP by 27/08/2018. Entry by donation. Please email Gail.Wildman@flcr.qld.edu.au                                             

For further information of this event please contact: Glenda.desDavid@flcr.qld.edu.au  

Natalie Muldoon Clinical Psychologist
 Natalie is a Registered Psychologist who enjoys working with 
children and adolescents.  She has a particular interest in working 
with young people on issues relating to sleep, mood disorders, 
trauma and stress related disorders as well as behavioural 
difficulties. Natalie uses a variety of evidence-based treatment 
approaches, drawing from Cognitive Behavioural Therapy, 
Acceptance and Commitment Therapy and Play therapy. She is 
passionate about helping children and adolescents who 
experience difficulty managing mental health concerns to live life 
more fully and freely.  
Some areas of special interest include: Children and adolescents 
with social and behavioural difficulties; Anxiety and Depression; 

Autism Spectrum Developmental Disorders; Parenting and Psychological assessments. 

 

PHONE: (07) 3286 1530 or (07) 3488 0828           EMAIL: admin@redlandspsych.com.au 

 

 

  

F 
  

A 
  

I 
  

T 
  

H 

mailto:Gail.Wildman@flcr.qld.edu.au
mailto:Glenda.desDavid@flcr.qld.edu.au


Don’t miss this fun and engaging family 
evening out with Australian Children’s 
Laureate and award winning author Morris 
Gleitzman as he shares his stories and love 
of reading.

Presented by Redland Libraries and 
supported by RPAC.
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An Evening with 
Morris Gleitzman Thursday  

6 September, 6.30pm 
(Doors open at 6.00pm) at 
Redland Performing Arts Centre

Family Event

Tickets: $20 Adult,  $10 Child
To book visit www.rpac.com.au or call the 
Box Office on 3829 8131. 

Book signing opportunities available.

Stories Create Our Future



 

This is a free event but numbers are limited.  

For catering purposes, please RSVP 

by Monday, 03 September to BABI at: 

email: family@babi.org.au  
Phone: 3393 4176 

Please advise the number of  people attending 

and any dietary requirements 

Wednesday , 5th  September 2018 

6.00pm to 8.00pm 

Venue:  Silky Oaks Function Room,   
218 Manly Rd, Manly  

BRING A FRIEND! 


